TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


APPROVED DRAFT MINUTES SPECIAL BOARD MEETING
NOVEMBER 6, 2013
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Goossen, Amos and Windiate
Absent:  None
Audience:  6

THE PURPOSE OF THIS SPECIAL MEETING IS TO DISCUSS ITEM 2 ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD, WILL ONLY BE ACTED UPON IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT, AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

1. The meeting convened at 6:35 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.  There was no Citizen Commentary.
2. Discussion and evaluation of PC recommendation related to PUD application for the A-Ga-Ming Golf Resort:  Martel began by stating this is the first time the Board has had an opportunity to deliberate on the topic.  We don’t expect to complete this tonight.  Two emails received from Bob Spencer and Lee Scott were read into the record.  Martel also included a handout of his notes on the issue, a rezoning application emailed by Greg Guggemos, a copy of the PC Findings of Fact and a sample event log for AGM.  Some of Martel’s concerns included his belief that these events should not be related to golfing.  Also, if granted, this is forever.  How does it relate to future owners?   Amos asked what we would do when we have a problem.  What do we do if it doesn’t work?  He believes they are doing something right and that they will monitor themselves.  If not, they would have the potential to lose it.  Goossen liked the idea of better documentation.  Also believes the Site Plan should show the dimensions of the tent, berms, etc.  Providing a schedule of events is a good idea and making sure the list of conditions is documented.  A list of procedures we would follow if there were violations should also be included.  He feels policing is up to them and in their best interest to do so. Schultz had berms, speakers and a contract on her list as well.  Also thought an annual review was a good idea.
3.  Citizen Commentary:  Virginia Mouch commented:  Alan had not addressed parking in his notes; defining a legal instrument would make it binding; regarding the notion that all resorts have parties, no one has asked whether the party was in a tent or a permanent structure; she reminds the Board AGM has a history of ignoring the ZBA and that citations that were given were dropped.  There is a history of there being ways to enforce that haven’t been enforced.  In terms of the list of requirements, it sounds like this is a done conclusion, that this will be an approved PUD.  She suggests the PRD could be amended to add these requirements as a permitted use or even a special use requiring a special use permit.
Jim Walworth commented whether it is a PRD or a PUD, you still have to go through an approval process, so it ends up being the same either way. In regard to noise abatement conditions, the struggle for the PC was how to take the operational concerns and make them approvable, and then enforceable.  They just couldn’t decide. Regarding decibel readings, they work well with continuous sound.  That can be charted.  What to do with episodic noise is different.  Bottom line is what you do when it doesn’t work.  Make sure what you do and what you get gives you what you’re after.
Greg Guggemos stated he did not like the characterization that AGM ignored the ZBA ruling and did what they pleased.  They did sue the township, but withdrew their suit with the understanding the PUD would be amended to permit events with music.  Also, they would be open to a legal document that runs with the land.  
Larry Lavely, owner for approx 17 years, asked we consider the check list and the reviews, and even suggested a preseason, in-season and postseason review as a way to keep the lines of communication open. There have been wrong perceptions of AGM not being a good neighbor.  Their business relies on them being a good neighbor and they would not do anything to jeopardize that.  
4.  Board Commentary:  Schultz reported that she and Amos had attended an informational meeting with Elk Rapids and Milton Townships regarding Elk Rapid’s question & answer session with an alternative ALS company.
5. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM.  The next regularly scheduled meeting is November 19th and a Special Meeting will be held on November 21st to continue the discussion/action of AGM PUD rezoning application.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk
